CQG June 6, 2019 Meeting Minutes

Dotti Opened the meeting at 7:00pm.

Eleanor, Secretary will not be able to complete her role the rest of the year. She has a large work package that will prevent her from attending meetings. Dotti asked for a volunteer to cover for the rest of the year. Debi Mashak will cover this month, Jill Ellis the rest of the year.

Dotti made introductions of the board in attendance and the member at large.

Dotti Read the Purpose of the Guild

Quilt show Chairs, Lori, Lyn, Joan, Debby and Debi, took the floor, it is getting close! The sign up was posted in January as many members requested and there are still a lot of openings. This is out quilt show and it requires us all to put in sometime. The co-chairs have been working hard and have most of the pre stuff complete but we need volunteers for set up, the 3 days of the Show and Tear Down. Please look and see what you can do to help. There are also sign-ups for the Covington Days, Tea Room goodies and the Soup Kitchen. If you need help signing up, please contact one of the co-chairs to help. It is time to register your quilt, if you need help please let us know on that, too. If you know anyone that would like to run an ad in the quilt show program, please contact Debby Perry-Evans.

Mary Ann is going to need help with the binding on the 2020 raffle quilt, if you are interested please contact her.

Linda is looking for scrappy quilts for the bed turning, if you have one please contact her.

The meeting was turned over to Country Carriage and they had kits for us to make wool needle cases. They provided the pattern, wool, thread and needle. They walked around giving help as required. Fun and interesting. They had a mini store in the back of a few things for sale if anyone was interested.

There was a short break and then business meeting started at 8:30

Leanne, the Membership chair introduced our 5 guests and one new member. The winner of the badge prize was Cindy Knighton.

The Auction brought on \$1,400.00 for the guild and \$600.00 for Hugs, Great Job Everyone. (I hope this is the correct amount I was helping someone sign up for the show). \$2,500 dollars has come in from Boeing for Hugs.

Zena had 12 blocks turned in for the block of the month. The first name was Zena so she had another name drawn, Tabatha was the big winner.

Bobbi thanked those the participated in the challenge this month, the next one will be an apron. There will be more to come so start looking for your pattern now.

July 11th is the next Guild meeting; it will be a Celebration of the 4th, a bit late. Judy would like help with set up and decorating if anyone is interested. We will be having hot dogs and ice cream social. Membership, all of us, will provide all the stuff to go with ice cream. Pick your favorite topping or sprinkles nuts or whatever you like.

Dee White is chair of Secret Pal she will have the sign-up sheets next month. IF you are new to the guild and want info contact Dee.

The next board meeting is July 16th, the board meeting will only be held as required. Anyone interested may attend. It will be in Maple Valley at Gravity Coffee in Four Corners by Mod Pizza.

August will be the BBQ and and Parade of Quilts that received ribbons at the show, more to come on that.

September quest speaker will be a fabric designer, we will select the Raffle Quilt pattern and the theme for 2021.

November will be the nominations for Secretary and President, if you are interested in one of these positions feel free to ask any questions. The current president will serve as advisor for 1 year.

December is the voting for board positions and our Christmas party, Wow already!

Have a great Month and a Safe 4th.

Debi Mashak